
PROPOSED COOPERATIVE BOUNDARY PLAN BETWEEN 

THE VILLAGE OF SUSSEX AND TOWN OF LISBON 

UNDER SECTION 66.0307, WIS. STATS. 

 

 NOTICE is hereby given that on Thursday, March 17, 2022 the Wisconsin 

Department of Administration (“Department”) will hold a public hearing under section 

66.0307(5)(b), Wis. Stats. from 4:00pm-6:00pm at the Richard Jung Fire Station, 

N54W26455 Lisbon Road (CTH K), Lisbon, WI  53072 to receive information relating 

to the proposed cooperative plan between the Village of Sussex and Town of Lisbon. 

This public meeting will also be conducted virtually through a web-based meeting 

platform called “Zoom.”  To Join Zoom Online:      

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89759314662?pwd=V0l6ME5ORWlTS1JBVWd0UDFXTUVh

dz09.  To Join Zoom by Phone: Dial 1-312-626-6799 Meeting ID: 897 5931 4662          

Passcode: 743608 

 

The hearing will provide all parties and individuals interested in the proposed 

cooperative boundary plan with an opportunity to be heard.  The Department will make 

no decisions at the hearing. 

 

 For details and specifics on the proposed cooperative plan, please refer directly 

to the document, which may be viewed online at the Department’s website at: 

doa.wi.gov/municipalboundaryreview.   

 

 The public hearing will be a legislative-style hearing to gather information to 

assist the Department in making its determination as required by section  

66.0307(5) Wis. Stats.  Interested parties and individuals may present information on the 

proposed cooperative plan and are encouraged to relate their comments to the 

Department’s review criteria given in section 66.0307(5), Wis. Stats.  Furthermore, 

participants are also invited to consider the comments of any preceding speaker to avoid 

unnecessary and time-consuming duplication of information.  Comments may also be 

submitted to the Department within 10 days following the hearing, which is  

Monday, March 28, 2022.  Comments may be sent to Municipal Boundary Review 

Program, Division of Intergovernmental Relations, Wisconsin Department of 

Administration, P.O. Box 1645, Madison, WI  53701 or emailed to: 

wimunicipalboundaryreview@wi.gov 

 

Dated at Madison, Wisconsin, on February 18, 2022 

Dawn Vick, Administrator of Division of Intergovernmental Relations 

Department of Administration 
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